Date: May 5, 2020

To: Members of City Council and Members of the Public

From: Council President Kaplan

Re: Resolution Declaring May 3, 2020 Through May 9 2020 Municipal Clerk's Week In The

City Of Oakland, Celebrating the 51st Anniversary Of Municipal Clerks Week, And

Honoring Oakland City Clerk LaTonda Simmons And Her Staff

\_\_\_\_\_

Dear Colleagues on the City Council and Members of the Public,

We on this City Council owe a great deal of gratitude to our City clerk and her staff. It is my deepest honor and pleasure to do the following:

- 1. Recognize the week of May 3, 2020 through May 9, 2020 as Municipal Clerks' Week.
- 2. Appreciate City Clerk LaTonda Simmons and her staff for their tireless efforts to serve the residents, departments, and elected officials of the City of Oakland and the public good, especially during the COVID-19 emergency.

Please kindly review the attached Resolution which will be heard during this item honoring our Office of the City Clerk at the May 5<sup>th</sup> City Council meeting.